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 JOIN US TO ENJOY, PROTECT, AND PRESERVE
MATTAWOMAN CREEK!
Need for a major organized program to control Japanese Stiltgrass, Kudzu and other invasives in 
the Mattawoman Creek watershed.  

Japanese Stiltgrass (Microstegium vimineum) is a dense, shade tolerant, mat-forming grass that occupies creek banks, floodplains, forests, roadsides and trails, damp fields, and swamps and is 
very aggressively displacing our native plants. With the very low root mass of this C4 grass, 
nitrogen runoff pollution to the Chesapeake Bay and pH greatly increase along with loss of organic soil horizon and two thirds of litter lost.  It reduces by half the ability of any land it dominates to hold water and release it slowly and has become a major source of floods. Most animals are lost including several birds that depend on native vegetation as part of their supporting ecosystem. Several parks have already lost half their native plants and animals.

 

To attract high tech workers to the Navy base at Indian Head it is essential that they enjoy walks 
in neighboring Chapman Forest. This large natural area has been essentially closed because of the spread of Japanese Stiltgrass and other non-native invasive species by hikers that would threaten 
the endangered species. Fortunately, it is relatively easy to control as has been demonstrated in the neighboring Ruth B. Swann Park. We advocate a major organized program to control Japanese Stiltgrass and other invasives such as Kudzu in the Mattawoman Creek watershed.  
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